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Questions?  
 

If you have any questions  
or concerns about your lake,  
please contact your lake 
representative listed within  
this newsletter. 

F 
all is one of my favorite times 
of the year. The air is cool and 
crisp, and the leaves are filled 
with color. But it’s also a time 

to wrap up the summer activities, 
which I hate to do, and put our boats 
and sporting equipment into storage 
for the winter. Summer, it seems, is 
always too short!  
 

My time on the board has flown by (as 
has summer) and my two-year term as 
your President will conclude at the end 
of this year. I hope that I leave this 
organization in a positive position to 
flourish and grow, and that the 
foundation of the organization is 
strong and secure. I have been very 
blessed to be a part of such a great 
venture and have had the opportunity 
to work with a fantastic group of 
people. Our greatest accomplishment 
during my term as your President has 
been to complete the restructuring of 
the organization, and to obtain our 
nonprofit 501(c)3 designation. 
 

The current board is vibrant, and each 
individual brings unique skill sets with 
fresh new ideas to explore. These 
combined attributes will benefit the 
organization for years to come. My 
successor as President is my husband 
and best friend, Randy 
Turnacliff. Randy will 
be a great asset to the 
association as he has 
both leadership skills 
and technical skills as 
he works as an IT 

Infrastructure Engineering Specialist in 
the Cloud Services Technology for BT 
(British Telecommunications). Our 
association is in great hands! 
 

I would like to welcome our newest 
Board members: (1) Greg Olund, Baby 
Lake Rep. and Baby Lake property 
owner for 18 years. In Greg’s short 
time on the board he has already 
proven to be a great asset and support 
to the folks on Baby Lake. (2) Jdee 
Rueter, Membership Chair is a retired 
oncology RN from the Mayo Clinic in 
Rochester. Jdee has jumped right into 
processing memberships and helping 
us get ready for mailing our newsletter 
and dues reminders. (3) Bob Kirchberg, 
Fisheries Committee Team Lead, is a 
retired teacher from the Prior Lake - 
Savage School District, and has already 
been busy preparing a survey for 
property owners and researching 
stocking information and statistics. (4) 
Jim Miller, will begin on January 1st, as 
our new Kid Lake Rep. All of these 
people bring a fresh energy, 
excitement and new ideas to the 
board. I will stay engaged over the next 
two-years with the plan of updating 
our policy and procedure manual to be 
succinct with our new bylaws, as we 
continue to move the organization 

forward.  
 

Thank you for allowing me to 
serve as your President. It 
has been my pleasure and I 
wish you and your families a 
wonderful fall season!  
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Association News 

2022 Board of Directors Meetings, 7:00 PM - open to all members 
(Please check the Our6lakes.org website for meeting notifications or changes.) 

April 19, 2022 Board Meeting TBA 

June 14, 2022 Board Meeting TBA 

July 12, 2022 Prep for Annual TBA 

July 30, 2022 Annual Meeting—9AM TBA 

August 23, 2022 Board Meeting TBA 

Agenda items due to the president one week prior to board meetings or bring to meeting. 

Your Lake Association At Work 
For You 
by Randy Turnacliff, Vice President 
 

Our association represents our six lakes and shares the 
McKeown Creek Watershed, covering an area of about 9 
square miles or 5,793 acres. Your lake association 
membership is probably one of the greatest return on 
investments you could ever receive. Your $35 annual 
membership fee is going a long way and we Thank You for 
being a member of the organization and for your support. 
Here’s a list of many activities the association supports for all 
of us: 
  

1. I-Lids monitoring of the only Public boat launch within 
our 6 lakes (Baby Lake).  

2. RMB Water Sampling which is done every other year on 
every lake. (This helps detect pollutants to our lake 
system.)  

3. Beaver Trapping – This is done to ensure lake levels 
remain consistent to alleviate erosion or other problems 
that may occur due to high water levels on lake fronts.  

4. Buoy Placement and Maintenance – Yearly placement  
and removal of buoys on our area lakes as well 
as periodic replacement and repair of buoys. 

5. Newsletter – The creation and distribution of the yearly 
newsletters to keep all of us informed and up to date on 
activities happening within our community also has costs 
associated to it.  

6. Lake AIS/Vegetation Surveys – These surveys are done to 
help baseline aquatic plants and also help identify early 
any AIS infestation.  

7. Signage – We actively update signage at the Public boat 
landing as well as install warning signs and add security at 
other privately used boat launches.  

8. Training – Lake Association members are encouraged to 
take AIS or other training to help support the association, 
some training has expenses associated to them. 

9. Annual Meeting – Annual Zoom meetings and/or in-
person meetings have costs associated to them. 

10. Special Missions – Such as our current work to have road 
signage placed on 14th Avenue accessing Baby, Man and 
McKeown Lakes warning to “Clean, Drain and Dry”.  

 

As you can tell from this list, we’re very 
busy helping to work on your behalf and to 
protect our lakes and watershed. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please let 
me know! 

Membership Update 
by Jdee Rueter, Membership Chair 
 

As of this newsletter printing there are 
179 paid memberships out of 347 primary parcel owners. A 
reminder notice will be sent out shortly. If you know of 
anyone who is new to our six lakes and would want 
information about us feel free to have them contact me at 
Jdeerueter@gmail.com. You can share via the Contact page 
on the Our6Lakes.org website as well. 

NEW: Take the Fishing Survey! 
 

Please take a moment to visit the 
Our6Lakes.org website and take the 
fishing survey found on the Fisheries 
Information page at our6lakes.org/
fisheries. Your feedback is important 
for future planning. Thank you! 

https://our6lakes.org/fisheries/
https://our6lakes.org/fisheries/
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Meet our Members 

Fisheries  
Team Lead:  
Bob Kirchberg 
A new member to our 
Lake Association 
Board is Fisheries 
Team Lead, Bob 
Kirchberg. Bob and his wife, Sue, own a cabin on Baby Lake 
that was built by Sue’s grandparents in the 1930’s. Fishing 
on Baby Lake has, over the past thirty-five years, provided 
many wonderful memories for the Kirchbergs. As a lead 
member of our association’s Fisheries Committee, Bob 
hopes to collaborate with other association members to 
ensure that our fisheries remain healthy and strong, now 
and for future generations to follow. Ensuring success will 
take a team effort, with input from our association 
members, and cooperative efforts with the Department of 
Natural Resources.  
 

Sue and Bob live in Northfield, and have retired after over 

thirty years of teaching in the Prior Lake-Savage School 

District. They have five adult children and one grandson, 

who all love time at the cabin with their families. 

Baby Lake Rep:  
Greg Olund 
Hello fellow Lake Association 
members. Greg Olund here, a 
new - and one of two - lake 
representatives for Baby 
Lake. Our family has had a 
place on Baby Lake for 18 
years and have enjoyed every 
minute of it, except for 

perhaps a few of the drives back and forth from the Twin 
Cities. Our property is located on the west side of Tussler's 
Bay, across from the public boat access. We've enjoyed many 
great times at the lake with our children, friends and 
extended family members. I've hunted and fished in the area 
for decades as my parents lived for more than 20 years on 
Mabel Lake near Remer. 
 

Being a lake property owner presents many challenges: 
maintenance, yard work, drought, times of high water, fears 
of AIS, otters, beavers, geese, snow, slush on the lake, and on 
and on. Yet we seem to persevere for the opportunity to 
enjoy the good times at the lake. I look forward to meeting 
more of our lake neighbors and helping the Association 
continue its mission. 

Membership Chair:  
Jdee Rueter 
Hi All. My name is Jdee 
Rueter and I am your newly 
board-appointed 
membership chair. My 
husband Gary (Lost Lake Rep) 
and I retired to Lost Lake 
from Rochester, MN 3 years 
ago. I was a RN in GYN 
oncology for 34 years at 
Mayo Clinic. 
 

My retirement is filled with tennis, yoga, reading, thrifting, 
crafting, grandkids, traveling, family time and entertaining 
friends and family at our lake home. I'm also a member of 
the Longville Community Choir and work occasionally at Paws 
and Claws Rescue and Resort in Hackensack. Look forward to 
seeing you on our beautiful lakes! 

Help! Volunteers Needed!  
by Randy Turnacliff 
 

The lake association desperately needs your help in 
order to stay productive and relevant in managing our six 
lakes. We’re looking for anyone with any interest in 
helping as a Board Member, Lake Representative, AIS 
Team Lead/Members or Fisheries Team Members. Quite 
honesty if you’re interested and have some time during 
the year/summer and would like to be involved we’ll find 
a spot for you so please reach out to the current lake 
association president (see page 10) by phone or email 
and ask about volunteering to help.   
 

 Board Members 
 Lake Reps 
 AIS Team Lead/Members 
 Fisheries Team Members  
 Vice President 
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It’s Good to Know: AIS Prevention 

Cass County Infested Waters List as of August 2021 

by Laura Palmer-Turnacliff, President 
 

The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (DNR) maintains 
an Infested Waters List of waters containing high priority aquatic 
invasive species. The DNR will add a lake, river, pond or wetland to 
the infested waters list if it contains one of these aquatic invasive 
species. The DNR may also list a lake, river, pond or wetland as 
infested if it is connected to a body of water where an aquatic 
invasive species is present.   
 

About 8% of Minnesota's more than 11,000 lakes are on the 
infested waters list. Less than 3% of Minnesota lakes are listed as 
infested with zebra mussels. As of October 2019, we have 
confirmed zebra mussels in 214 lakes and wetlands. We have listed 
194 bodies of water as infested with zebra mussels because they 
are closely connected to a waterway where zebra mussels have 
been found. (Source: MN DNR INFESTED WATERS AS OF 8-16-21) 
 

Bass (or Ray) - zebra mussel, 2010 

Dade - zebra mussel, 2020 

Girl - Eurasian water-milfoil, 2017 

Green’s - zebra mussel, 2010 

Gull - zebra mussel, 2010 

Gull River - zebra mussel, 2010 

Hand - zebra mussel, 2019 

Little Red Sand - zebra mussel, 2020 

Leech - Eurasian water-milfoil, 2005; zebra mussel, 2016; starry 
stonewort, 2021 

Leech Lake River (between Mud Lake and Mississippi River) -  
faucet snail, 2010 

Margaret - zebra mussel, 2010 

Pike Bay - zebra mussel, 2014 

Pine Mountain - zebra mussel, 2021 

Roosevelt - Eurasian water-milfoil, 2016 

Spider - zebra mussel, 2010 

Steamboat - zebra mussel, 2017 

Sylvan - zebra mussel, 2020 

Ten Mile - zebra mussel, 2019 

Town Line - Eurasian water-milfoil, 2009 

Unnamed stream connecting Kitchi Pug Hole and Cass Lakes -  
zebra mussel, 2014 

Upper Gull - zebra mussel, 2010 

Washburn - Eurasian water-milfoil, 2009 

Winnibigoshish - faucet snail, 2009; zebra mussel, 2013 

Watercraft Decontamination Station 
Locations in Cass County 

 

1. Leech Lake Band of Ojibwe - Cass Lake, Hwy 2 
Access, Mon-Weds  

2. Federal Dam Recreation Area, 1217 Federal 
Dam Dr. NE, Federal Dam - Thurs - Sun 8AM-
5:30PM 

3. DNR Leech Lake Mobile unit, use website link to 
find sites: webapps15.dnr.state.mn.us/
ais_decon_sites 

4. Musky House Marine, 5646 County Rd 126 NE, 
Longville - Mon-Fri 8AM-5PM, Sat 9AM-3PM. 
Call 218-363-2044  

5. Prososki All Care, 1079 MN-84, Pine River, Mon-
Fri 9AM-5PM, Sat 9AM-2PM. Call 218-947-4518  

https://www.eddmaps.org/midwest/tools/infestedwaters/
https://webapps15.dnr.state.mn.us/ais_decon_sites
https://webapps15.dnr.state.mn.us/ais_decon_sites


Volume 31, Issue 2 The Lake Link Fall 2021 

5  Baby, Kerr, Kid, Lost, Man & McKeown Lakes Association • Our6lakes.org  

It’s Good to Know 

We all can help stop the 
spread of aquatic invasive 
species. Take these steps 
every time you leave a lake 
or river - whether or not it's 
infested.  
 

 Clean all aquatic plants, 
zebra mussels, and other 
invasive species from boats, 
trailers, and water-related 
equipment. Spray with high 
pressure water.  

 Run motor or personal watercraft for a few 
seconds to discharge water before leaving the 
water access. 

 Rinse watercraft with very hot water. Hot water 
temperatures will kill zebra mussels and some 
other AIS according to the MN DNR: 120°F for at 
least 2 minutes; or 140°F for at least 10 seconds. 

 Drain water from your boat, ballast tanks, motor, 
live well and bait container. Remove drain plugs 
and keep drain plugs out while transporting 
equipment. 

 Dry your watercraft for at least 5 days before re-
launching in another lake 

 Dispose of unwanted bait in the trash. To keep live 
bait, drain the water and refill the bait container 
with bottled or tap water. 

 Transport fish on ice – be prepared, bring a cooler. 
 

(Source: https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/invasives/
preventspread_watercraft.html) 
 

If your watercraft has been in one of these 
infested bodies of water recently, please do 
not launch your watercraft in one of our six 

lakes without taking the proper precautions. 

Thank you! 

CLEAN 
DRAIN 
DRY 

A Friendly Reminder 
by Bob Kirchberg, Fisheries Team Lead 
 

Each of us taking the time to 
understand, and then follow 
Minnesota Statutes as they pertain to 
boating and personal watercraft 
operation, will protect our waters, 
shorelines and wildlife; as well as keep our families and 
friends safe while enjoying our lakes.  
 

Thank you for sharing with your families, friends, and guests 
the importance of following the laws, using common sense, 
and showing courtesy to others while on the water and near 
shorelines. Property owners, those fishing, swimming, or in a 
kayak; all depend on each of us to be mindful of the laws 
designed to safeguard our flora and fauna, and the 
experiences we share and value when visiting the cabin. An e-
copy detailing Minnesota Boating and Watercraft Regulations, 
that includes permissible hours to ski or operate personal 
watercraft, and laws relating to speed and distancing on the 
lake, can be found on the Minnesota DNR website. You may 
also be interested in a list of boating guidelines also published 
on the DNR website and titled, Top 10 Rules to Respectful 
Boating – Make the Right Kind of Waves. 
 

For more information, contact any of the Our 6 Lakes board 
members (see page 10) or contact the Minnesota DNR at 651-
296-6157 or 888-MINNDNR (646-6367), email 
info.dnr@state.mn.us. 

It’s the LAW: You may not … 
 

 Transport watercraft without removing the drain plug. 
 Arrive at lake access with drain plug in place. 
 Transport aquatic plants, zebra mussels, or other 

prohibited species on any roadway. 
 Launch a watercraft with prohibited species attached. 
 Transport water from Minnesota lakes or 

rivers. 
 Release bait into the water. 
 

Source: https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/
invasives/preventspread_watercraft.html 

https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/invasives/preventspread_watercraft.html
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/invasives/preventspread_watercraft.html
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/regulations/boatwater/index.html
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/boatwater/boating-etiquette.html
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/boatwater/boating-etiquette.html
mailto:info.dnr@state.mn.us
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/invasives/preventspread_watercraft.html
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/invasives/preventspread_watercraft.html
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Summer Snapshots 

Baby trash Pandas on the 
Dock at Hardwood Island, 
Michelle Rueter 

Baby Lake, Sue Ready 

Kid Lake, Karen Ferrington 

Lost Lake 8.23.21 , Laurie Peterson 

Lost Lake the Blue Hour, 
July 2021, Laurie Peterson 

Baby Lake, Sue Ready 

Kid Lake, Rose Ahmann 
Fire in the Sky over Baby Lake, 
Denise Michaelides 

Kid and Lost Lakes, Jdee Rueter 
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Summer Snapshots 

Thanks for a great summer! 
Thanks to all those who submitted their summer snapshots from our lakes. For the spring Lake Link, email your 
favorite winter photos to Sue Ready (see page 10) or post to the Our 6 Lakes Association MN Facebook group! 

Red Sky, Michelle Rueter 

Man Lake, August 2021,  
Gary Guttormson  

McKeown Lake, Sherry Toenjes 

Mr. Fox is Back, 
Michelle Rueter 

McKeown Lake Sunset,  Sherry Toenjes 

Man Lake, Christel Gallagher 

Man Lake Boat Parade Kid Lake, Jamie Carter 

4th of July, Randy Turnacliff 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/727787814011392


Volume 31, Issue 2 The Lake Link Fall 2021 

8  Baby, Kerr, Kid, Lost, Man & McKeown Lakes Association • Our6lakes.org  

Feature Stories: Celebrating 30 Years 

30 years of 
Community Service:  
The Third Decade 
by Mike Gulbrandson - 
Historian 
 

It has been over 30 years 
since the birth of our 
organization and time to 
reflect. Today we look 
back on 2009 to 20018: 

2009: Annual meeting 
held at Deep Portage. 
New bylaws adopted, 
including one vote for 

each deeded property. 
Membership 183. Idea of 

emailing Lake Link proposed. Continuing update on Lakes 
Management Plan. Invasive species a topic, President Tom 
Lindquist reported seeing 30% to 50% of boats being put in 
Baby Lake with aquatic weeds attached, even though this is 
illegal. Creating a common sign board for names suggested 
for corner of 14th Ave and County Road 5. Member reports 
that for the first time in 10 years he witnessed parade of 30 
pelicans swim by, followed later by his first spotting of 
trumpeter swans on the lake. Last year, a trapper took out 63 
beaver and this year 8. 

2010: Annual meeting held at Deep Portage. Buxton Road - 
Man & McKeown erosion issue reviewed. Received grants 
from Initiative Foundation (for the second time) to offset 
expenses related to a comprehensive planning process for all 
six lakes. Water samples taken. 
Started working with local software 
expert Tom Pingel of TCP 
Management Solutions to develop a 
database for tracking memberships. 
No Wake sign installed at boat 
landing to remind boaters after buoys 
have been removed from lake. 5 
beaver dams and debris removed 
between Kid and Baby Lake. Following 
the 2010 BP Gulf spill, loon counts 
were initiated. Membership: 201. 

2011: Annual meeting at Union Congregational Church (UCC). 
Six loon nesting platforms were anchored near shorelines of 
our lakes during first week of May. Volunteers continue using 
Secchi disks to measure water clarity. Membership software is 
working great! Membership total is 210. 

2012: Annual meeting at UCC drew approximately 85 
members. Vote was passed to raise membership fees from 
$20 to $25 a year beginning in 2013. Vegetation assessment 
(over 100 pages long) completed at Baby, Kid, Kerr and Lost 
lakes. Loon counting (adults and chicks) continues as annual 
activity. Walleye fingerlings stocked by DNR in October. 
“Loonledger” electronic messaging system created. 83 
members made donations to “Special Projects”. DNR baitfish 
study completed on Baby Lake. Membership increased to 216. 

2013: Annual meeting at UCC. Aquatic Invasive Species 
prevention in our lakes gains increasing attention. Tom 
Lindquist announces his retirement as president after 6 years. 
Vote to limit the president’s term to 2 years effective in 2014 
passed to encourage volunteers. Ron Jandura steps forward 
as next President. Board members encouraged to recruit and 

mentor others. More and more 
turkeys are being observed in our 
lakes area. Volunteers continue 
water quality testing and Secchi Disk 
readings. 

2014: Annual meeting at UCC. 
Multiple vacancies on the board 
prompted some changes. A 1-year 
trial was voted to outsource the 
Treasurer/Membership Chair, with 

(Continued on page 9) 

Mike Gulbrandson, Historian  

Jack & Betty Thomas on the Gar Wood 
4th of July Boat Parade, 2015 

Mike Gulbrandson and Brian Laudenbach meeting with DNR, 2018 
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Celebrating 30 Years: 2009-2018 

pay, to a non-member. Several meetings with DNR held 
concerning results of DNR Musky study. Also apprised by DNR 
plans to improve walleye stocking on Baby and Man Lakes and 
private stocking on Kid Lake. Usual Secchi disk readings and 
loon counts continue. 

2015: Annual meeting at UCC. DNR to work on controlling 
water levels. Board volunteers/recruitment to fill vacancies are 
a critical issue. Basic activity loon counts, water testing, and 
newsletter continue. 

2016: Annual meeting at UCC. Embezzlement by non-member 
contracted to fill Treasurer/Membership position hired in 2014 
is discovered and reported to law enforcement. Bank account 
closed and new account opened to safeguard funds. Vacancies 
on board remained critical; need for vice president, treasurer 
and membership chair. The Membership Chair position is filled 
in the late fall of 2016 by a new property owner and is a 
member of the lake association. New Facebook page created 
for our members to share information and photos. Discussed 
and approved cost to repair or replace Clemson Leveler at 
stream between Kid and Baby lake due to beavers’ heavy 
effect to Kid and Lost lakes. Request for additional watercraft 
inspectors at boat landing was denied by DNR. Water samples 
collected this year analyzed by RMB labs and all normal. 
Meeting with DNR advised they are taking bids to remove 
existing dam on south end of McKeown Lake and replace it 

with a much more fish friendly 
Rock Weir Dam. DNR agreed to tag 
walleyes in Women Lake to try and 
track fish movement from Women 
into our lakes system. Membership 
approximately 185.  

2017: Annual Meeting at UCC 
Church. Several members stepped 
up to fill vacancies on board for 
upcoming 2018 calendar year. 
Meeting with DNR concerning 
statewide Northern Pike spearing. 
Baby Lake is the only lake in the 
state to ban spearing for Musky 
protection. DNR made our 
association feelings known to 

legislature. Spearing ban remains in 
effect for Baby Lake. DNR advises 

switching to walleye fingerlings is 
working (vs fry). Finances restored 
with $1,676.74 recovered after the 
non-member treasurer plead guilty 
to theft. Steps to audit financials 
put in place. Rock Weir Dam 
completed. Membership: 210.  

2018: Annual meeting at UCC 
Church. Rock weir dam completed, 
some adjustments made to 
improve water flow and reduce the 
higher lake water that was noted. 
Good fish movement noted. Water 
testing continues. Investigation  
into installing I-LIDS camera   
system at boat launch plan is 
initiated. 40 adult loons counted 
and 8 chicks. 

Celebrating 30 Years of Community Service (Continued from page 8) 

Laura Palmer-Turnacliff 
Annual Meeting, 2017 

McKeown Lake Dam, 2016 (above) 
McKeown Lake Rock Weir Dam, 2018 (below) 

Foxie Roxie, 2019 
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Who Ya Gonna Call? 

The Lake Link Submittal Policy 
 

Stories, articles and comments submitted by members are strongly encouraged 
and welcomed. They may be printed in the newsletter depending on available 
space and the appropriateness of the subject matter and content. The submitted 
material may be edited to fit the available space and will be attributed to the 
person submitting the material. The editor makes the final decision as to 
whether or not the submitted material will be published in the newsletter. No 
politically oriented content will be published. Opinions or positions contained in 
submitted articles do not reflect the association’s policies or points of view. 

2021 Board Members & Lake Representatives 

Lake Representative  
Board Members 
 

BABY LAKE 
Rob Chapman  
Lake: 218-682-3461  
Home: 651-463-4720  
rjgbcha@aol.com 
  

Greg Olund 
952-836-4953 
gpolund@gmail.com 
 

KERR LAKE 
Open Position (as of 9/2020) 
 

KID LAKE 
Monica Laudenbach  
320-248-4907  
monicalaudenbach@live.com  
 

LOST LAKE 
Gary Rueter  
218-513-3684  
gjrueter@tds.net  
 

MAN LAKE 
Lois Anderson 
612-275-8806  
loiseveritt@gmail.com  
 

MCKEOWN LAKE 
Norm Wieland  
218-682-2352  
wielandloon@tds.net  
 

Executive Committee  
of the Board 
 

Laura Palmer-Turnacliff - President 
612-709-2248  
lodge.life@outlook.com  
 

Randy Turnacliff - Vice President  
612-412-7054  
rturnacliff@msn.com  
 

Brian Laudenbach - Past President  
320-248-4907  
laudenbachbrian@gmail.com  
 

Connie Johnson-Schmitt - Secretary  
515-490-3265  
ConnieKJohnson0330@gmail.com  
 

Karla Lutterman - Treasurer  
651-214-5827  
lutterman20@gmail.com 
Our6lakestreasurer@outlook.com 
 

Jdee Rueter - Membership Chair  
507-398-9648 
Our6lakesmembership@outlook.com  
 
 

Send Mail to:  
Lake Association 
P. O. Box 86  
Hackensack, MN 56452  

Standing Committees 
 

AIS Team Leader 
Open Position (as of 9/2021) 
 

Mike Gulbrandson - Historian  
218-682-2760  
gulbrandm@aol.com  
 

Bob Kirchberg - Fisheries Team Lead 
507-645-5220 
bkirchberg5220@yahoo.com 
 

Stan Kumpula - Lakes Mgmt.  
Plan Leader  
218-682-2026  
skumpula@tds.net 
 

Mike Schmitt - Water Quality  
Team Lead, Co-Webmaster 
952-334-0234  
mschmitt00@gmail.com  
 

Charley Ready - Co-Webmaster  
218-682-2562  
ready_c@hotmail.com  
 

Sue Ready - Newsletter  
suready@yahoo.com  

Our 6 Lakes Mission Statement 
 To preserve and improve water quality, 

fish habitat, and the well-being of 
wildlife in our lakes and the watershed 
of which our lakes are a part. 

 To encourage and participate in 
activities intended to prevent the 
emergence of aquatic invasive species 
in our lakes and the watershed and, if 
such emergence occurs, to control the 
growth and expansion of such species. 

 To educate our members and other 
members of the public on proper 
conservation practices relating to the 
above purposes. 
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Cabin Cooking 

All Lake Association members can advertise in the Lake Link free of charge. Submit ads for upcoming issues by email to: suready@yahoo.com 

Another Pig In a Blanket 
by Sue Ready 
 

Cook's Notes: A twist on your classic Pigs in Blanket game day 
snack using Puff Pastry, Roasted Red Pepper Chicken Sausage 
and sprinkled with Bagel Everything Seasoning.  
 

There are several flavors of the chicken sausage product to 
choose from. It's GF, no nitrates, and no added hormones.  
You can make your own bagel seasoning ahead and store in a 
covered container or jar. Mix 1 tablespoon each poppy seeds, 
sesame seeds, dried minced garlic, dried minced onion and 1/2 
tsp. kosher salt. Bagel seasoning can also be purchased in 
some stores in spice section and at Trader Joe’s. 
 

The recipe makes about 20 appetizers and begs to be served 
with a frosty cold beer .  
 

Ingredients: 
1 box puff pastry sheets, thawed (you will need both sheets)  
1 package Roasted Red Pepper and Garlic Chicken Sausage 
1 large egg, whisked 
Bagel Seasoning 
Honey Mustard Sauce 
 

Directions: 
Preheat oven to 400 degrees. Line baking sheet with a silicone 
pad or parchment paper.  
Make sure each sausage is wiped dry.  
Roll out puff pastry to a 9- 10 inch square on a lightly floured 
surface. Cut into 7 equal strips, then cut each strip in half.  

Cut each sausage link into 
fifths and wrap a strip of 
puff pastry around each 
sausage bite and lay seam 
side down on baking sheet. 
Brush each puff pastry with 
beaten egg and sprinkle 
with bagel seasoning. Bake 
20 minutes or until golden 
and puffed. Serve with a 
honey mustard sauce.  
 

Honey Mustard Sauce 
Cook's Notes: Takes 5 
minutes to make and refrigerate until needed. 
 

Ingredients and Directions:  
Mix the following in a bowl using a whisk: 1/4 cup honey, 1/4 
cup mayonnaise or Miracle Whip,1/4 cup Dijon mustard, dash 
cayenne pepper, 1 tablespoon white distilled vinegar. 

2949 State Hwy 371 NW 
PO Box 175 

Hackensack, MN 56452 
218-675-7297 

 

www.pawsandclawsrr.org 

Lucettes Gazette 
Community newsletter hard copies are 
available around Hackensack or email 

 

garydietrich@icloud.com 

’ 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


